# **TOWNSHIP OF MACDONALD, MEREDITH & ABERDEEN ADDITIONAL**

**JUNE 2024** 

#### **BUDGET 2024**

The 2024 Budget will be adopted at the June 4<sup>th</sup> Regular Council Meeting at 7p.m.

All meetings are open to the public and all are welcome to attend.

#### WATER AND SEWER BILLS

Water and sewer bills will be sent out at the beginning of June. If you would like your bill sent by email, please contact <a href="mailto:mspurway@ontera.net">mspurway@ontera.net</a>.

Payment is due by June 30, 2024

### Part-Time Job Posting: Hall Caretaker

We are now accepting applications for a part-time caretaker for our Echo Bay and Sylvan Valley Hall

Those interested can submit a resume/letter of interest by email to: <a href="mailto:twpmacd@onlink.net">twpmacd@onlink.net</a> or applications can be dropped at the Municipal Office at 208 Church Street.

Closing Date: Monday June 17, 2024 at 4:30

For more information on the position, please contact Lacey at 705-248-2441

#### ECHO BAY UNITED CHURCH ECHO BAY & AREA FOOD BANK

Reminder: The food bank is open at the Echo Bay United Church the first and third Wednesday of the month from 1-2pm, and the second Wednesday of the month from 6-7pm.

For the months of June, July and August, the food bank will be open every Wednesday. The schedule is as follows:

 June 5 - 1-2pm
 July 3 - 1-2 pm
 Aug 7 - 1-2 pm

 June 12 - 6-7pm
 July 10 - 6-7 pm
 Aug 14 - 6-7 pm

 June 19 - 1-2pm
 July 17 - 1-2pm
 Aug 21 - 1-2 pm

 June 26 - 1-2pm
 July 24 - 1-2pm
 Aug 28 - 1-2 pm

July 31 - 1-2pm

MONETARY OR NON-PERISHABLE FOOD DONATIONS TO THE FOOD BANK ARE WELCOME. THEY CAN BE DROPPED OFF AT THE TOWNSHIP OFFICE AT 208 CHURCH ST BETWEEN 8:30 AM- 4:30 PM MONDAY TO FRIDAY. DONATIONS CAN ALSO BE E-TRANSFERRED TO <a href="mailto:echobayfoodbank@gmail.com">echobayfoodbank@gmail.com</a>



#### **CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL OUR LOCAL GRADUATES!**

Best wishes from council and staff at The Township of Macdonald, Meredith and Aberdeen Additional



## **HEALTH & SAFETY: SUN SAFETY TIPS!**

Protecting yourself from the sun's harmful rays is crucial to prevent skin damage. Here are 5 essential sun safety tips to keep you protected.

COVER UP: Protect your skin as much as possible.

SEEK SHADE: Stay in the shade as much as possible during peak hours of sun.

USE SUNSCREEN: Use sunscreen that says "broad spectrum" or "water resistant" with an SPF of at least 30.

DRINK PLENTY OF COOL LIQUIDS: Stay cool and hydrated to avoid heat illness.

USE UV INDEX FORECAST: Check the local UV index by checking online or your local radio and TV stations.

